                                    Murton Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Murton Parish Council held on Wednesday, 11 December 2019 at St James’s Church, Murton.

Present:  Cllrs I Waddington, R Clancey, R Kettlestring, G Richardson, D Wells
A McFarlane (Clerk), Ward Cllr M Warters
19/102
Apologies for absence were received from Ward Cllr Rowley and Cllr D Harriman
19/103 
No declarations of interest were made
19/104
The Minutes of the meeting held on 13 November were confirmed and signed as a true and correct record 
19/105
Ongoing Issues and action                                                                                                                                                                                            105.1 The Neighbourhood Plan Working Party Report was circulated. City of York Council officers had commented on some of the draft documents sent to them and their concerns had been addressed. Some drafts await comments which are expected once the Local Plan meetings are finished
105.2 The clerk had sent NY Police the dates of forthcoming meetings so a representative could attend 

105.3 Murton Arms – the clerk had written to the owner asking that the hedge/trees fronting Main Street be cut back and it was agreed that no further action was now necessary 
105.4 The clerk had again written to CYC Enforcement about reinstatement of the field in Murton Way and about a new roadway appearing at Highfield House.
105.5 Ward Cllr Warters had written to organisers of the York Marathon about car parking issues and the clerk was asked to write and suggest a meeting with the Parish Council to discuss arrangements for the next event
105.6 The clerk had written to allotment holders asking for their intentions over continuing to rent the land. 2 had replied wishing to continue tenancy and 1 had not replied
105.7 It was noted that various potholes on surrounding roads, particularly along the edges of Moor Lane, were being filled in
105.8 The clerk had been compiling a record of works that needed attention on the Public Rights of Way in the Parish. More was to be done in better weather
105.9 Cllr Kettlestring was organising a litter pick to take place on Saturday, 15 February starting at 09.30 from the village green

19/106
Application to cut back lower limbs from 2 Birch trees to the rear of 2 Church View (ref 19/02581/TCA) was discussed. There were no objections 
19/107
Planning decisions: none. The clerk was asked to contact Derwent Light Railway and ask for screening to be planted to cover the new fence that had been erected and a darker colour to be used on the wood 
19/108
Financial Matters: 
It was unanimously agreed to pay the following invoice:

108.1.1 £199.80 to Aspects (last 2019 cut)                                                                                                                                                   
19/109
The date of the next meeting was confirmed as Wednesday, 8 January 2020 
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